
 
 

March 24, 2021 

 

The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas 

Secretary of Homeland Security 

Washington, D.C. 20528 

 

Dear Secretary Mayorkas: 

 

I write to you regarding concerns that have come to my attention from constituents whose 

family members – who are Cuban nationals – remain in Immigration and Customs Enforcement 

(ICE) custody.  The constituents have expressed dismay with the length of time and far reached 

locations where their family members are currently detained.  It is imperative that the United 

States remain committed to enforcing federal immigration law – which includes affording Cuban 

nationals presently in the United States the legal process they may be eligible for under the 

Cuban Adjustment Act.  

  

Therefore, I respectfully request information related to Cuban nationals in ICE detention 

nationwide, including the number of Cuban nationals in ICE detention, duration of detention, 

location, and reasons for detention.   

  

Please provide information responsive to each of the following data points no later than 

March 31, 2021:   

  

 The number of Cuban nationals in ICE custody as of March 24, 2021. 

 The number of Cuban nationals in ICE custody as of March 24, 2020. 

 The names and locations of the five facilities housing the most Cuban nationals as of 

March 24, 2021. 

 The grounds on which the Cuban nationals in ICE custody as of March 24, 2021, have 

been determined to be inadmissible or removable. 

o The number of Cuban nationals with criminal records.  

o The number of Cuban nationals that were determined not to have met the credible 

fear standard for asylum.  

 A breakdown of duration in custody for Cuban nationals in ICE custody as of March 24, 

2021. 

o Number of individuals in custody for three to six months. 

 Reasons detained 

o Number of individuals in custody for six months to one year. 

 Reasons detained 

o Number of individuals in custody for one year or more. 

 Reasons detained 

o Number of individuals in custody for two years or more. 

 Reasons detained 

  



As you know, for more than six decades, the Cuban regime has been hostile to the 

freedoms, democratic values and the human rights of the Cuban people.  As a result, Cuban 

nationals continue to risk their lives and seek the American dream and the promise of a brighter 

future in the United States. It is for these reasons that I respectfully request your timely response 

to my query. 

  

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

 

 

 

           Sincerely, 

      
 

Marco Rubio 

U.S. Senator 
 


